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September 14, 2016
Mike Dempsey
Jeffcoat and Associates, LLC

5610 Shirley Park Drive

Bessemer, AL 35022
Mr. Dempsey,

This letter serves as a follow-up of the CDBG-DR monitoring visit conducted on September 14, 2016. Upon review, it was determined that the Alberta Fiber 1B is complying with all regulations set forth in the loan agreement and applicable U.S. Housing and Urban Development regulations.

The project is about 54% complete. The Davis Bacon wage rates are being followed and pertinent payrolls have been submitted weekly. Fair labor standards and equal employment opportunity posters were posted on site. There were no change orders submitted at this time.
All additional documentation was orderly, comprehensive, and readily available at the site visit. No corrective actions or improvements need to be made. Attached is your copy of our CDBG-DR Infrastructure Monitoring Checklist. If you should have any question regarding the attached monitoring checklist, please contact me at 205-248-5700.

Sincerely,

Demi Lewis

Federal Programs Compliance Officer
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Stronger. Safer. Smarter

Recovery Operations is a department of the City of Tuscaloosa devoted to economic development after the April 27 2011 tornado









